
  

 

 

Lincoln Quilters Guild 
Quilting since 1973  

Meeting the second Monday 
of the month 

2014 March—November 

Gathering at 6:30 p.m. 

Program & Meeting 
at 7:00 p.m. 

College View Seventh-Day 

Adventist Church 
4015 S 49th Street 

Lincoln, Nebraska 

On the Internet at 
www.lincolnquiltersguild.org 

Volume 41, Number 1           March 2014 
 

  Quilting Modern:  Honoring Tradition 
Lecture and Trunk Show  
Featiring Jacquie Gering 

March 10, 2014 
 Jacquie shares her journey from being a maker, to becoming a quilter, and now a modern 
quilter, designer and author.  Jacquie tells about her Mennonite roots, how her  family 

inspires and influences her work, and shows through her quilts how she has developed her unique voice in 
modern quilting.  Learn what makes a quilt modern from one of the leaders of the modern quilting movement.  
For more information, visit Jacquie’s blog:   

http://tallgrassprairiestudio.blogspot.com 

Limited space available 

March 11, 2014 Class Registration 

Offering: Jacquie Gering teaching “Stitch and Flip Improvisation” 

Jacquie’s website: http://tallgrassprairiestudio.blogspot.com 
 
Date/Time/Cost: Tuesday, March 11, 2014 

   9:00am – 4:00 pm 

   Guild Members: $35 per person 

Non-Members: $45 per person 

Teacher is providing pattern 

 

Location:  College View Seventh-day Adventist Church, 49th and Prescott Ave 

  Come in door number 2 on the south ground level 

Your name: ______________________________________________________ 

Your address:______________________________________________________ 

Your phone #  Daytime _____________  Evening ________________________ 

Email: ____________________________________________________________ 

Guild member:  Yes ___________   No ________________ 

 

Send check payable to LQG to: 

Sara Kenny, 21902 A Street, Eagle, NE  68347 * (402) 960-6560* sara-

kenny@yahoo.com 

Please make check for the amount of the class only. 

If you do not have email, please include a business-sized stamped self-addressed enve-

lope so we can send you the supply list for class 

Class—Tuesday March 11 
Title: Stitch and Flip Improvisation 

      Teacher:  Jacquie Gering 

Students will learn the stitch and flip improvisational technique along with several variations.  Students will 
be encouraged to experiment and create their own unique quilt designs.   

(Class is full, waiting list only!) 

http://tallgrassprairiestudio.blogspot.com/
http://tallgrassprairiestudio.blogspot.com
mailto:sarakenny@yahoo.com
mailto:sarakenny@yahoo.com
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Day Groups 
 Piecemakers 
   The Piecemakers meet at Bernina 
   Sewing Studio  in the Piedmont 
   Shopping Center  on the fourth 
   Thursday of each month except 
    November and  December.  For 

  more  information: Willa Smith  at              
402- 420-2422.  Please leave a 
message and I will return  your call. 
Or email me: 
rswd660@inebraska.com 

Ladies of the Lodge 

The Grand Lodge at the Preserve 

80th & Pioneers Blvd. • 1:00pm, 3rd 
WEDNESDAY of the month. Enter 
North door and take the elevator to 
the 4th floor lounge. For more 
information, call Nancy Simmons 
423-4947 

Cuddle Quilt Workshops 
College View Seventh Day 
Adventist Church Resource Room 

4108 Prescott Ave. •  
9 am-2 pm • 1st Friday of the month.  
Vicky Skuodas, co-chair person. 
Join us in planning our Cuddle Quilts 
and also to pick up kits to work on 
during the month. 

Quilts of Valor 
We now have two meeting places and 
sew-ins each month! They are: 
1st Sunday: Hancock's, 12:30 to 
4:00pm 
3rd Saturday: IQSC, 10:00 - 2:00pm 
If you have questions, contact us at: 

Julia.Schroeder@qovf.org  
Sara.Kenny@qovf.org   

Evening Groups 
The Northeast Lincoln Sew-and-
Sews  

Meets the 3rd Monday from 6:00-
8:00 pm at the Anderson Branch 
Library, 3635 Touzalin Ave.  For 
more information, contact Kim 
Shelley at 467-4266. 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION 
 OF THE  

LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD 
LINCOLN, NEBRASKA 

Published nine months of the year:  
March, April, May, June, July, August, 
September, October, and November. 

Editor and Layout: 
Lorelee Novak 

Circulation:  Carol Curtis 

The deadline to submit articles and 
ads for inclusion in the Plain Print is 
the Wednesday following the Guild 
meeting. 

April 

newsletter deadline: 

March 12, 2014 

ADVERTISING  
Business Ad Rates: 
A 3½" x 2" sized ad is $25 for the first 
month and $20 per month for 
subsequent months. 

A 3½" x 4" sized ad is $40 for the first 
month and $35 per month for 
subsequent months. 
Ads must be camera-ready. 

Classified Ad Rates: 
Any individual may place a classified 
quilt-related ad in the "Quilters' 
Exchange" at a cost of $10.00 for 30 
words.  Send exact text for ads. 
Send articles and ads with payment 
(payable to "Lincoln Quilters Guild") 
to: 
Lorelee Novak 
2510 Jameson N  
Lincoln, NE 68512 
Email: rjljn@aol.com 

        President's Message 

 Welcome back everyone – I hope you had a great winter break 
  and wonderful holidays.   
 Let me tell you a little about myself.  My name is Linda Daiker  
 and I’ve been sewing all my life.  I started quilting around 1994     
when I took some quilting classes at SECC where I met several 
great ladies who invited me to join their small quilt group.  I joined 
LQG around 1996 and then attended my first Quilt Nebraska in 

1998.  I have always considered myself a traditional quilter, but in the last 
couple years I have enjoyed making a few contemporary quilts.  Now I’m ready 
to move into the Modern quilt world.  I’m going to take Jacquie Gering’s class to 
start this new phase.   

   We have an exciting year ahead with great speakers and classes.  Check out 
the classes on the website.  I hope you find a class that calls out to you.  The 
classes are a great way to meet other Guild members and it’s always fun to  

   see everyone’s color choices.   
  This year the Guild is sponsoring a Mystery Quilt for our members.  The mystery       

quilt will replace the Friendship Block Exchange for this year.  Each month the 
new clue will be posted on the website, in the Plain Print and some copies will 
be available at the meetings. There will be a total of 7 clues.  I love mystery 
quilts but sometimes the colors aren’t quite what I expected.  Consider using 
patriotic fabrics or children’s prints.  The quilt would make a wonderful donation 
to Quilts of Valor or Cuddle Quilts.  More information will be available at the 
March meeting.   

   Remember we have our Quilt Show in July.  Have you made (or started) items 
for the auction?  There is still time to finish quilts for the show.   

   I look forward to seeing everyone March 10.   

  Linda Daiker  

 Mini-Raffle   
 Donation    
Reminder 

Please consider donating an 
item to the mini-raffle and 
remember to purchase raffle 
ticket(s)!   

As always, the proceeds go to 
help great causes/community 
needs. 

Those who donate can 
receive 10 tickets to use that 
night or at another guild 
meeting OR a receipt for tax 
purposes.  Thanks for your 
support!  

Small Groups 
Anyone is welcome to joint these groups 

mailto:Julia.Schroeder@qovf.org
mailto:Sara.Kenny@qovf.org
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Minutes of the Lincoln Quilters Guild ð November 11, 2013 
College View Seventh -Day Adventist Church ð Lincoln, Nebraska  

President Sandy Anderson called 
the meeting to order at 7 PM with a 
welcome. She reminded everyone 
to silence cell phones. Photos may 
not be taken during the PowerPoint 
portion of the presentation. Vice-
President Vicky Skuodas 
introduced Dorothy Heidemann-
Nelson and her Trunk Show of 
functional and “dysfunctional” quilts. 

Mary Sedlak reviewed 2014 
speakers and workshops as listed 
on a bookmark placed on each 
chair.  She showed examples of the 
types of projects planned for the 
March and April workshops.   

The business meeting convened 
at 8:00 PM. There being no 
additions or corrections, the 
Minutes of the October 2013 
meeting were approved as printed 
in Plain Print, and the October 2013 
Treasurer’s report was remanded 
for audit.  

Old Business.  None 
New Business.  Millie Fauquet 

and Gloria Smith donated a copy of 
Quilters Travel Companion, 20th 
Year, which they had received from 
a vendor at the Quilt Expo. 

Announcements: President-elect 
Linda Daiker made the following 
announcements:  Thank you notes 
were received from Lora Rocke 
(October speaker), Kris Vierra 
(State Fair Award recipient), and 
Sheila Green (Life Member Award 
recipient).  Cuddle quilt kits can be 
picked up tonight, completed, and 
returned at the March meeting.  The 
2015 incoming Vice Presidents 
want input for speakers; pick up 
and complete a purple form to 
share your ideas.  The Quilted 
Conscience Project still needs 
funds to cover the cost of quilting 
the project, which will be hung at 
Sheldon Art Gallery in the spring.  
February 14, 2014 is the next 
newsletter deadline.  Eight visitors 
were welcomed.  Items for the 
website must be approved by the 
President; contact Linda Daiker 
prior to submitting an item for 

posting.  The 2014 State Fair 
guidelines have changed 
(categories and number of 
categories in which a quilt can be 
shown.)  More information will be 
included in the next newsletter. 

Friendship Blocks.  Gloria Smith 
announced that two people had 
stitched 10 blocks.  The winner was 
Jane Grabenstein-Chandler.  Gloria 
also reminded everyone that the 
2014 Quilt Show challenge quilt has 
a size limitation of 16x20-inches; 
she encouraged everyone to 
participate. 

Mini-Raffle.  Barb Brown and 
Kathy Spitsen conducted the Mini-
Raffle, with proceeds of $154 going 
to the Santa Socks project.  
Winners were:  Deb Scherer – a 
hand-stitched project book, 
scissors, hoop, and needle 
provided by an anonymous donor; 
Sheila Warren – a tree wall hanging 
donated by Joni Sauter; Rosalind 
Carr – a basket of jams and jellies 
donated by Sandy Wade & a green 
clutch purse donated by Caren 
Wagner; and Annie Nygren 
(daughter of Megan Patent-Nygren) 
a quilt book and “Cold Winter 
Noses” kit. 

Santa Socks.  Twenty-three 
socks were included in the voting 
and many more were made for the 
project.  Voting brought in $250 to 
purchase items for the socks.  First 
place winner was Patty Shelley, 
second place was Kathy Spitsen, 
and third place was Jaynee Wolfe. 

Quilt Fest.  Pam Rowland 
thanked everyone who helped at 
Quilt Expo, where 125 quilt raffle 
tickets were sold.  That brings to 
1,531 the total number sold prior to 
guild night.  See Pam for tickets.  
Vicky Skuodas, auction chair, 
reminded everyone that donations 
are needed, and she showed the 
first donation.  Mary Swinton, 
member of the steering committee, 
announced that Sue McKee needs 
donations of bed sheets for set up 
and take down.  Four months 

remain to work on auction quilts, 
challenge quilts, or regular entries.  
Mary reviewed the categories and 
noted that one must be a member 
in order to enter a quilt in the show.  
Sheila Green remarked that the 
value of the double booth LQG had 
at Quilt Expo was $1,400, but was 
free in exchange for hanging more 
than 50 quilts.  She thanked those 
who hung and took down that 
show. 

National Quilting Day at the 
IQSCM.  Eighty volunteers are 
needed on Saturday, March 15.  
Provide your contact information to 
Sheila Green and she will be in 
touch to schedule a time to 
volunteer.  Sheila reviewed the 
program for the day, including 
speakers and demonstrations.  
NQD is sponsored by LQG and 
NSQG, with two commercial 
sponsors in 2014:  HandiQuilter and 
AccuQuilt.   

Installation of Officers.  Kim 
Shelley, Chair of the Nominating 
Committee, installed the 2014 
officers:   

Linda Daiker – President,  
Kathy Spitsen – President-elect, 
Sara Kenny and Mary Sedlak – 
Vice Presidents,  
Barb Brown and Joyce Pope – 
Vice Presidents-elect,  
Wilma Daddario – Secretary, 
Marsha Conley – Treasurer, 
Carolyn McCall – Treasurer-elect, 

and Sandy Anderson – Advisor.  
Sandy Anderson passed the gavel 
and notebook to Linda Daiker. 

There being no other business, 
the meeting adjourned to Show and 
Tell at 8:50 PM. 
Minutes submitted by Barbara 
Caron, LQG Secretary 
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Special QOV sew-in event Friday, April 25 at Lincoln Bernina 
Sewing Studio in the Piedmont Shopping Center. Bring your 
own QOV project, machine and basic sewing supplies and 
enjoy a day of fun and sewing. For more info, contact Judy 
Lane, Julia Schroeder or Sara Kenny 
LQG QOV group participated in QOV Foundation National 
Sewing Day on Feb 1 at the Lincoln Bernina Studio. Our 18 
sewers joined 1,350 QOVers across the country who spent 
the day sewing for QOV and working toward awarding 
100,000 Quilts of Valor to wounded warriors and combat vet-
erans touched by war. 
There is still time to help with the Honor Flight QOV effort! 
Our goal is to cover 130 Honor Flight veterans with Quilts of 
Valor, and we are well on our way, but we need your help! 
Please consider making a Quilt of Valor for a Nebraska Hon-
or Flight veteran, all of whom are Korea War veterans. In ad-
dition, we are making cuddle quilts for the 50 middle school 
students from Lincoln's St Mary's School who are singing a 
sendoff for the next Honor Flights in March. For more infor-
mation, contact Vicky Skoudas, Julia Schroeder or Sara Ken-
ny. 
LQG's own Laura Lenzen will be the Quilt Superintendent for 
the 2014 Lancaster County Super Fair in August. Laura will 
be asking LQG community outreach groups (QOV, cuddle 
quilts, etc) to set up displays and participate at the Fair. All 
are invited to the Fair and all are invited to submit a quilt to 
the Fair.  

Rule Changes for Quilts Displayed at  
Nebraska State Fair 

There are two important rule changes for quilts displayed at 
the Nebraska State Fair starting in 2014. 
1.  A quilt previously entered in any one of the Divisions 
5320, 5330 or 5390 (one person quilts, group quilts or spe-
cial contests) will no longer be eligible to compete a second 
or third year in any of these divisions regardless of the plac-
ing the quilt received at previous Nebraska State Fairs.    
Note that this rule change does not affect entries in Best-in-
County Contest, Division5391 where the entry can be 
brought back a second year to the Quilt Department if en-
tered in Division 5320, 5330 or 5390 or vice versa provided 
that the quilt still meets the 3-year completion date rule. 
 
2.   It is no longer required that all persons involved in mak-
ing a group quilt (Division 5330) be Nebraska residents.  
We will still require that the primary maker or makers of the 
quilt top be Nebraska residents, but the quilting portion (the 
layering of the top, batting and back together) will no longer 
have to be done by a Nebraska resident.  In the past, the 
NSF Quilt Department required that all portions of all entries 
including the quilting had to be done by a Nebraska resi-
dent.   We recognize that this was limiting to many, espe-
cially to those living close to our state borders where a 
member of a group making the top or the commercial quilter 
of choice was not a Nebraska resident.  For this reason, we 
are relaxing the residency requirement.  Note that, as in the 
past, all entries in Division 5320 (one person quilts) must 
still be made by Nebraska residents only. 
If you have questions, feel free to contact Jan Sittler, Ne-

braska State Fair Superintendent 

NATIONAL QUILTING DAY 2014 
Saturday, March 15, 9:00 am to 3:00pm 

International Quilt Study Center & Museum, 33rd & Holdrege 

Your help is needed! Contact Sheila Green (402-483-0453) if you can help.  Help is needed for the shifts that 
run from 11-1 and 1-3.  If you do handwork that you could demonstrate, help is needed from noon-3pm. 
 
National Quilting Day 2014 will be our fifth annual FREE community event.  Once again, visitors will enjoy free 
museum admission, demonstrations, lectures, and tours of the current exhibitions.  AccuQuilt, Handi Quilter 
and Aurifil Thread are this year’s commercial sponsors.  You may chose to attend in the morning OR the after-
noon, as both times will offer  the same lectures, displays and demonstrations! 

1st Floor Lectures: 
10:00 & 1:00 – Carolyn Ducey, IQSCM Curator of Collections,  “The Whole Story"  
10:30 & 1:30 – Paulette Peters,  “Plop a Picture" 
11:00 & 2:00 – Studio Art Quilt Associates, "Art Quilts"  by Peg Pennell 
11:30 & 2:30 – Gloria Miller, "Log Cabin Quilts" 

Go Tell It at the Quilt Show!  This new Quilt Alliance project captures the stories of quilts where quiltmakers 
and quilt lovers gather as one person talks about one quilt in front of one video camera for three minutes.  
Have your picture taken with our "Photo Frame!"  The museum's second floor will feature Studio Art Quilt 
Associates and their exhibition of 12" square art quilts.  Visit with their members and learn more about art 
quilts!  Lincoln Quilters Guild outreach projects will be featured-Habitat for Humanity,  Santa Socks and the 
Young Quilt Artist program.  What's new in the quilting industry?  Handi Quilter,  Accu Quilt  and Aurifil will 
have all the latest machines and products for you to see.  Museum guests can tour the quilt exhibitions in the 
galleries.  Community Showcase will feature Log Cabin quilts!  On the third floor, you'll have an opportunity to 
watch our volunteers  demonstrating various hand sewing techniques-appliqué, quilting, beading, embellishing 
and more!  Don't miss the museum's exhibit of doll quilts and visit with maker, Jackie Greenfield. 
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LQG Treasurer Report - November 2013  

.ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ /ŀǎƘ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ ммκмκмо  Ϸ     опΣпунΦфо  

   

w9/9Lt¢{  

 /5 ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ  Ϸ                   фΦрм  

 /ƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ LƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ  Ϸ                   лΦпт  

 aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ  Ϸ        мΣмслΦлл  

 aƛƴƛ wŀƉŜ vǳƛƭǘǎ  Ϸ             мрпΦлл  

 {ŀƴǘŀ {ƻŎƪǎ ǾƻǝƴƎ  Ϸ             нрмΦсл  

 wŀƉŜ vǳƛƭǘ ǝŎƪŜǘ ǎŀƭŜǎ  Ϸ             смпΦлл  

 ¢h¢![ w9/9Lt¢{  Ϸ        нΣмуфΦру  

5L{.¦w{9a9b¢{  

мΦ hǇŜǊŀǝƻƴǎ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ  

 LƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ .ƻƴŘƛƴƎ  Ϸ             мсоΦпн  

 WŀƴƛǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ DǊŀǘǳƛǘȅ  Ϸ             нрлΦлл  

 aŜŜǝƴƎ ϧ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ  Ϸ             нллΦлл  

 bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ tǊƛƴǝƴƎ  Ϸ                улΦнр  

нΦ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ  

 Cŀƭƭ wŜǘǊŜŀǘ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ  Ϸ                мфΦул  

 tǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ  Ϸ             нпсΦно  

 vǳƛƭǘ {Ƙƻǿ нлмп  Ϸ                пмΦмф  

оΦ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ  

 vǳƛƭǘǎ hŦ ±ŀƭƻǊ  Ϸ                ррΦпт  

 ¢h¢![ 5L{.¦w{9π Ϸ        мΣлрсΦос  

   

 b9¢ /!{I Lbκόh¦¢ύ  Ϸ        мΣмооΦнн  

    

9ƴŘƛƴƎ /ŀǎƘ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ ммκолκмо  Ϸ     орΣсмсΦмр  

   

/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ /ƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ  Ϸ     млΣпплΦру  

/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ /5 ±ŀƭǳŜ όƴŜȄǘ ƳŀǘǳǊŀǝƻƴ ŘŀǘŜ фκпκнлмпύ  Ϸ     нрΣмтрΦрт  

¢ƻǘŀƭ /ŀǎƘ ммκолκмо  Ϸ     орΣсмсΦмр  

LQG Treasurer Report - December 2013  

.ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ /ŀǎƘ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ мнκмκмо  Ϸ     орΣсмсΦмр  

   

w9/9Lt¢{  

 /ƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ LƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ  Ϸ                   лΦпс  

 ¢h¢![ w9/9Lt¢{  Ϸ                   лΦпс  

5L{.¦w{9a9b¢{  

мΦ hǇŜǊŀǝƻƴǎ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ  

 LƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ .ƻƴŘƛƴƎ  Ϸ                олΦпн  

 wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ wƻƻƳ wŜƴǘ  Ϸ                нрΦлл  

 
¢h¢![ 5L{.¦w{9π
a9b¢{  Ϸ                ррΦпн  

   

 b9¢ /!{I Lbκόh¦¢ύ  Ϸ              όрпΦфсύ 

    

9ƴŘƛƴƎ /ŀǎƘ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ мнκомκмо  Ϸ     орΣрсмΦмф  

   

/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ /ƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ  Ϸ     млΣоурΦсн  

/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ /5 ±ŀƭǳŜ όƴŜȄǘ ƳŀǘǳǊŀǝƻƴ ŘŀǘŜ фκпκнлмпύ  Ϸ     нрΣмтрΦрт  

¢ƻǘŀƭ /ŀǎƘ мнκомκмо  Ϸ     орΣрсмΦмф  

LQG Treasurer Report - January 2014  

.ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ /ŀǎƘ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ мκмκнлмп  Ϸ     орΣрсмΦмф  

   

w9/9Lt¢{  

 /ƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ LƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ  Ϸ                   лΦпп  

 aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ  Ϸ             прлΦлл  

 ¢h¢![ w9/9Lt¢{  Ϸ             прлΦпп  

5L{.¦w{9a9b¢{  

мΦ hǇŜǊŀǝƻƴǎ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ  

 LƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ .ƻƴŘƛƴƎ  Ϸ                олΦпн  

 wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ wƻƻƳ wŜƴǘ  Ϸ                нрΦлл  

нΦ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ  

 tǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ  Ϸ                ррΦлл  

 
¢h¢![ 5L{.¦w{9π
a9b¢{  Ϸ             ммлΦпн  

   

 b9¢ /!{I Lbκόh¦¢ύ  Ϸ             оплΦлн  

    

9ƴŘƛƴƎ /ŀǎƘ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ мκомκнлмп  Ϸ     орΣфлмΦнм  

   

/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ /ƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ  Ϸ     млΣтнрΦсп  

/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ /5 ±ŀƭǳŜ όƴŜȄǘ ƳŀǘǳǊŀǝƻƴ ŘŀǘŜ 
фκпκнлмпύ  Ϸ     нрΣмтрΦрт  

¢ƻǘŀƭ /ŀǎƘ мκомκнлмп  Ϸ     орΣфлмΦнм  

   

Scholarship Available 
The Lincoln Quilters Guild offers a scholarship 
(not to exceed $1000) for a quilt-related re-
search project.  Applicants must be engaged in 
graduate studies in the area of textile history or 
textile conservation at the University of Nebras-
ka, or engaged in the study of quilting outside 
the academic community.  The application dead-
line is April 1, 2014. 
Download information and a scholarship appli-

cation form at:  http://

www.lincolnquiltersguild.org/html/

about_the_guild.htm 

http://www.lincolnquiltersguild.org/html/about_the_guild.htm
http://www.lincolnquiltersguild.org/html/about_the_guild.htm
http://www.lincolnquiltersguild.org/html/about_the_guild.htm
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Lincoln Quiltfest 2014: Colors from the Prairie 
July 10-12, 2014 

St. Mark's United Methodist Church 
 
Go to www.LincolnQuiltersGuild.org for all the information and updates! 
Steering Committee: Carolyn Garner, Sheila Green, Pam Rowland, Meylonie Schatz, Mary Swinton and Lynne 
Weinhold 
Pick up bookmarks to share with your friends at the LQG table! 
Quilt Displays  
We are looking for quilts of all shapes and sizes, including 3-D items, quilts made by MEN, Intergenerational 
Quilts (you and your child, grandchild or neighbor with a majority of the work done by the child), MODERN quilts 
and Tradition with a Twist Challenge Quilts!  We know you won't disappoint our guests!  Lorelee Novak will have  
quilt registration forms available at the April LQG meeting.  However, we prefer that you register your quilt 
online at www.LincolnQuiltersGuild.org    

Vendor Mall 
Our Vendor Mall will be spacious and well lit!  Vendor registrations have been mailed and we've already re-
ceived requests for booths.  If you know of a business who may like to be a vendor, contact us and we will send 
them the vendor application.  There will be a variety of booth sizes and prices, all in a prime location for great 
sales!  Contact Sheila Green or Joan Yoder. 
Attic Treasures 
This is the time to bring your gently used treasures for Quiltfest!  Quiltfest guests will be able to purchase the 
pre-priced treasures and take them home right away!  New items will be added as the show progresses.  All 
sorts of quilting, sewing and needlework related items are wanted: fabric, finished and unfinished projects, kits, 
quilt  blocks, small quilts, pillows, books, patterns, quilting and/or sewing notions, lights, magnifiers, yarn, quilt 
related decor OR, other items quilters would like: candy, tea/coffee, bed or bath items (lotion, shower gel, etc.).  
No magazines, please.  Contact Pat Gormley or Phyllis Higley  
Raffle Quilt Travels! 
The raffle quilt will be at the Cosmic Cow until March 1.  It will be showcased at National Quilting Day at the In-
ternational Quilt Study Center & Museum on Saturday, March 15!  We're hoping for excellent sales! 
Tickets will be available for you to purchase (and re-sell to your friends) at the upcoming guild meetings.  Don't 
forget to bring your checkbook!   Buying raffle tickets is a great way to support LQG, our outreach projects and 
excellent monthly programs.  If you belong to another guild or organization and would like to take the raffle quilt 
to show, contact Quilt Mom, Pam Rowland! 

 
нлмп 

 

Goal:  Finish LQG class projects 
 
How to achieve goal:  (1) Choose unfinished LQG class project; 
   (2) Finish it; 
   (3) Bring finished project to Guild meeting 
   (4) Show it! 
   (5) Win prizes (maybe??) 
 
Incentive:  Special Quilt R Done charms during Guild year   Special prizes in November 

 
The Fine Print: 

Project must be one started in an LQG class 
“Finished” means completed, ie, quilted, bound and labeled 
No limit on number of Quilt R Done projects per person 
Helpful if you can tell us what class you took, the teacher and the date, but this is not strictly required. 
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A Listing of IQSCM’s Exhibitions opening early 
2014 : 
“Design Dynamics of Log Cabins” 
Opens March 2014 
“Design Dynamics of Log Cabin Quilts”from the 
Jonathan Holstein Collection present a stunning group 
of quilts that represent the variety found in this most 
popular of late-nineteenth century patterns. 
Quilts in this exhibition were drawn from the Jonathan 
Holstein Collection, one of the most well-known quilt 
collections in the United States. 
 
“Modern Marvels: Quilts Made from Kits, 1915-
1950” 
Opens June 2014 
Quilt scholars recently became aware of just how many 
surviving Depression-era quilts were made from 
commercially-marketed kits. Using a kit to make a quilt 
seemed modern and efficient to the women of the 
1930s. 
“Modern Marvels: Quilts Made from Kits, 1915-
1950”demonstrates that women could and did use kits 
coupled with their own needlework skills to produce a 
dazzling array of beautiful quilts. 
 
Quilt Identification Days 
Learn more about your quilt’s history at Quilt 
Identification Days scheduled throughout the year at the 
International Quilt Study Center & Museum. Staff and 
trained volunteers examine quilts and offer information 
about patterns, fabrics, styles and estimated age. A 
history form and documentation label is be completed 
for each quilt. 
Remaining 2014 Quilt Identification Day dates: 
May 18                     Aug. 17                            Nov. 15 
 
Call 402-472-6549 to reserve a time slot for the next 
Quilt Identification Day. You can also complete the 
registration form online at http://www.quiltstudy.org/
education/quiltid/day/register.html. Cost is $15 per quilt, 
plus museum admission for non-members, and $10 per 
quilt for museum members. 
 

òBeyond the Binding: Every Quilters Extraordinary 

Quilts” 
Presented by the FRIENDS of the IQSCM, featuring 
Marianne Fons and Mary Fons on Saturday, April 19 
Lecture and Reception $50, Lecture only $30. Tickets 
will be at the March LQG meeting or by sending a 
check made out to FRIENDS to J. Eskridge, 128 N. 13, 
Apt. 1007, Lincoln, NE 68508 

April Class Title: Mini Fit to Be Geese 
Class Date: Monday, April 14, 2014 

Teacher:  Monique Dillard 
  Class fee: Members $35               Non-members $45 
  Kit fee (includes pattern and ruler): $17 (payable to 
   teacher) 
  In this class, we will make a small table topper  (18”  
  square) using the Mini Fit to Be Geese ruler.  Students   
will learn how  to accurately trim flying geese sizes 2 x 
3.5”, 1.75 x 3”, 1.5 x 2.5” and 1.25 x 2”.   In addition, 
Monique will demo her other “Fit to be” rulers designed 
to accurately trim square in square units, quarter square 
units and combination units.  

  Kit fee includes the Mini Fit to Be 
Geese ruler and the  

  pattern for class. 

 
 

 
 

April 14, 2014 Class Registration 
    Offering: Monique Dillard teaching  

“Mini Fit to Be Geese” 
  Monique’s website: http://www.opengatequilts.com 
  Date/Time/Cost: Monday, April 14, 2014 
   9:00am – 4:00pm 

    $35 per member, $45 per non member   
+ $17 kit fee (includes pattern & ruler) payable to teacher 

   Location: College View Seventh-day Adventist Church, 
    49

th
 &  Prescott Ave.  

    Come in door number 2 on the south ground level 
  Your name:     
________________________________________________ 

  Your    
address:________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________ 
 

  Your phone #  Daytime _____________________ 
   
                          Evening ________________________ 
  Email:  
________________________________________________ 

 
  Guild member:  Yes ___________   No ________________ 
 
  Send check payable to LQG to: 

  Sara Kenny, 21902 A Street, Eagle, NE  68347   
   (402) 960-6560* sarakenny@yahoo.com 
 
  Please make check for the amount of the class only. 
 
  If you do not have email, please include a business  -     
sIzed stamped self-addressed envelope so we can send 
you the supply list for class 

http://www.quiltstudy.org/education/quiltid/day/register.html
http://www.quiltstudy.org/education/quiltid/day/register.html
http://www.opengatequilts.com/
mailto:sarakenny@yahoo.com
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Lincoln Quilters Guild 
P.O. Box 6861 
Lincoln, NE  68506 

2014 LQG Officers  
President – Linda Daiker 
Vice President – Sara Kenny & 
 Mary Sedlak 
Secretary - Wilma Daddario 
Treasurer – Marsha Conley 
President-elect – Kathy Spitsen 
Vice President-elect – Barb Brown & 
 Joyce Pope  
Treasurer-elect – Carolyn McCall 
Advisor – Sandy Anderson 

Å Bernina Sewing and Embroidery 
Machines and Sergers 
Å BSR – Bernina Stitch Regulator 
Å Horn Sewing Cabinets 
Å Machine Repair 

1265 S.Cotner Blvd, # 27 • Lincoln, NE 68510 
402-423-3108 

Check our website for our latest class offerings: www.berninabuzz.com 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

 

Nothing Sews Like a Bernina. Nothing.  

Thank you to our advertisers  

who help support  

this newsletter publication.  

Let your talents be known here.  

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 


